
 

March rains good for livestock, bad for crop farmers

South African farmers now have more than R500-million, thanks to the heavy rains that pelted the country for two weeks last
month.

© chas53 – Fotolia.com

This was revealed by the president of the National African Farmers Union (Nafu) Motsepe Matlala after the organisation's
technical committee compiled the information.

"The rain in March had a negative effect on vegetable farmers. The losses incurred amounted to R300-million in Limpopo,
R100million in North West and R120million in Gauteng," he said.

"The rain was good for livestock farmers because as we head into winter there will be enough food for their cattle," he said.

Matlala said Nafu collected the information from government departments. He said this would be a difficult year for the
affected farmers, and that the state should step in by increasing subsidies.

African Farmers Association of South Africa general-secretary Aggrey Mahanjana sharedMatlala's sentiments.

"In cattle farming production was not much affected. But rain always comes with other problems like diseases and
increases in pests if you are an animal farmer.

"For crop farmers it was difficult to get to the crops because the fields were wet," said Mahanjana.

Matlala said the prices of agricultural produce would be affected. He warned: "The price of food is going to be affected as
most of the farmers could not work on their crops and production has gone down. This means the demand of the products
will be high and the prices will rise."
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The National Agricultural Marketing Council (NAMC) also warned that prices of agricultural produce were going to rise.

"South Africa will experience price increases for vegetables. This will be due to the tighter supply in its vegetable sector,
especially when it came the potato, tomato and onion sectors," said NAMC agro-food chains manager Christo Joubert.

"The rain has had a very positive effect on the grain sectors.

"Harvesting starts in May and there is a possibility that it can be delayed."

Joubert said they were experiencing problems with the stock levels on yellow and white maize.

"This will, and already has, have an increasing effect on maize prices for the short term.

"Therefore maize meal will become more expensive, and all the commodities from other sectors that use maize will
increase.

"These include the dairy, pork, cattle and poultry industries," he said.
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